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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, September 25, 2017

Present:
Claudia Abadia, Janice Adam, Ramona Butler, Barbara Des Rochers, Roberto Gonzalez, Michael Grey, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Andre Singleton, Tiffany Taylor, Rowena Tomaneng, Hermia Yam, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. Charlotte Lee, Jasmine Martinez, Rachel Simpson
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1.   Agenda Review

	The meeting was called to order. President Tomaneng requested that attendees review the agenda.

No additions/changes were made.


	2. Review of Minutes

	Attendees were requested to review the September 11th meeting minutes.
· Suggested change to page 5, under Shared Governance Report (Academic Senate). Change “Standard laptop” to read, “Computer standards or computer workstations” as it includes desktops, laptops, etc.
· Correction noted on page 8 under Student Services Support for DACA Students. #2 should read, “Five things you can do to support undocumented students.”

Brenda Johnson moved to approve the minutes with the recommended changes/corrections.

Second by: Janice Adam
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

	3. Civic Engagement/Service Learning Initiative

	Facilitated by: Matt Freeman
Documents referenced:  1) BCC Civic Engagement, 2) The Democracy Commitment, and 3) Campus Vote Project
Matt Freeman, head of the Political Science program, introduced himself to attendees.  When he came to Berkeley City College (BCC) in 2009, he noted that there was a lot of conversation around the community colleges to do similar kinds of work that was happening at the California State Universities and other university levels in the country, spearhead by the Democracy Project. In partnership with some of the community college leaders around California, the Democracy Commitment was formed out of that conversation. BCC was ahead of the curve in launching the civic and community engagement initiative in the fall of 2010.

· Referencing the handout BCC Civic Engagement, he stated that it provides a basic concept of what civic engagement means within the context of civic and community engagement work at the colleges and universities across the country.

· This is the same definition that the Democracy Commitment uses which is the community college framework for this work.
· The BCC Civic Engagement Work timeline noted in the handout was briefly reviewed.

· 2010 – Launch of the BCC Institute for Civic & Community Engagement (ICCE) website. 

· More of a resource space.
· Linked off of the Political Science website.
· Civic Engagement Club

· Started by students across the different disciplines here at BCC.
· They did a variety of things in partnership with other clubs on campus such as the Global Studies Club, the BSU, etc.

· Helped to organize several political events including a large march in March, 2010.

· Approximately 10,000 participated in the San Francisco march.

· 2011 – The Democracy Commitment was established in New York City.

· Spearheaded by work here in California most notably by the President at De Anza College, Brian Murphy.

· He encouraged attendees to read the remainder of the timeline noting that there has been a lot of things happening in between 2010 to present, including things the clubs have done here on campus in partnership with the League of Women Voters, different community initiatives, as well as advocacy groups and organizations.

· Four Pillars of BCC Civic Engagement

· These are major pillars of civic engagement filtered through the Democracy Commitment and Democracy Project at the university level that they are looking to relaunch in the fall and spring of 2017-2018.
· Student Clubs and Campus Life

· Coordinating across the different clubs on campus is a crucial piece to civic engagement work.

· Without students engaging in a dialogue of ways to raise awareness of issues, and without students coordinating across clubs and activities, we can’t build coalitions and capacities to ultimately leverage that power.
· Awareness Campaigns and Issue based advocacy

· This is a big part of what students have done in the past. We can work to revitalize that work.

· Service-learning

· This was stated to be important to Matt, on the instruction side, because this is how you link the service to the curriculum metrics, theory, models and language that we apply and teach in our classrooms.  Matt noted that there are different models of service learning that college and universities use.

· The Democracy Commitment

· Obtained membership in 2014 but have not, as an institution, leveraged or utilized any of the resources the Democracy Commitment affords us.

· Internships and Volunteerism
· Has come and gone over a period of time. They are looking to get this restarted with deliberate and coordinated effort across the college.
· BCC “G.O.T.V.” (Get Out The Vote) Project

· Campus Vote Project

· National initiative. As a community college alumni and professor with the community college system, Matt is pleased to see these national initiatives finally targeting community college students and the work that we do here.  The target in past years was four year universities. There is now a shift recognizing the importance of community colleges, perhaps as a more valuable institution for this kind of work.
· Matt referenced the BCC Civic Engagement Institute on the projector.

· He noted it is not a brick and mortar institute but was designed to create a conversation and facilitate acquisitions of resources.

· Used as a space to create some FIGs (Focused Inquiry Groups) and other cross-curricular activities here on campus.

· Juana Alicia Araiza spearheaded a lot of the mural projects here on campus.
· Worked in collaboration with Stephanie Sanders-Badt, Health & Human Services and Matt to really think consciously about the political activities and how is engaging in art an exercise in political activism.
· There was a video produced celebrating what Juana Alicia’s mural project did here in Downtown Berkeley in 2010.

Matt stated that there is a history here at BCC as well as a wealth of knowledge in civic engagement and service learning but what has been missing is the institutional support. He expressed his excitement regarding our president’s background in supporting civic engagement work and even more excitement when hearing she followed-up with the idea, and approached him to figure out a way to develop a collaborative strategy across the different areas of the college to provide institutional resources for this work.
Matt’s contact information is shown below and is also located at the bottom of the Democracy Commitment handout:

BCC Democracy Commitment Coordinator

Matthew Freeman

(510) 981-2949

mfreeman@peralta.edu
Office:  559 @ BCC 
He is interested in hearing your thoughts and understanding about the ways we can incorporate this into these different areas of the college so there is longevity and institutionalization of the work.
President Tomaneng added that in relation to this national organization, The Democracy Commitment, there is currently about 135 community colleges across the country that participates.

· They have an annual convening which is now connected to the National Association for Student Personnel Administrators (NASPA).

· They are still connected to the 4-year universities, some of which are our transfer institutions.

· They do joint projects across institutions.

· There is an exchange of offerings in relation to co-curricular work.
· It’s a good opportunity to leverage this national organization.

· They have been trying to connect with some civic engagement funding streams around foundations that are supporting these kinds of initiatives at community colleges, not just 4-year institutions. This is something we will look into as well; leveraging funding to do engagement work.
Matt pointed out that on the back of the BCC Civic Engagement handout there is an estimated working timeline for the fall and spring of this school year, The work this semester is focusing on trying to understand where this work is already being done. 
· Where, on campus

· Where, in our different programs and course work and our different affiliations is this work already being done
· How can we coordinate activities across the respective areas

· How can we link the work you are already doing with the resources that are available to make your work even better and more enriching for our students.
He will present a more thorough drilling down on the October 26th Flex Day.

ASBCC President Michael Grey commented that this information is excellent and asked Matt to speak this Thursday at the ASBCC meeting, to which Matt agreed.

Academic Senate President Kelly Pernell mentioned that the district academic senate has been discussing possibly putting on a local plenary session to teach new faculty and part-time faculty. 
This work is not just about BCC getting back to the work reported President Tomaneng.  It is about the entire district, with our sister colleges really thinking about this work moving forward so we can connect our students to be more engaged in their neighborhoods, their local communities nationally and even globally. She stated that in an earlier meeting that she attended, Siri Brown, VC Academic Affairs talked about some of the plans she has for the social justice initiative, as we think of international exchange and study abroad.  President Tomaneng is eager to hear more about some of the projects that she has in mind. For example the Campus Vote Project is something that BCC will be taking the lead on for wider partnership with Laney College, Merritt College and College of Alameda. There is an opportunity to do more collaborative work across the district not just internally within our service areas and our departments.

	4. Review New Timeline for Preparing the Mid-Term Report

	Facilitated by: Rowena Tomaneng

As many of you know since VPI Vo-Kumamoto has left the college, our Accreditation Liaison Officer to complete the mid-term report is VPSS Cifra. Joseph Bielanski is supporting VPSS Cifra in terms of making sure that we have everything in place and that we complete the report by the March deadline.  They have gotten together to review the initial preparation timeline that VPI Vo-Kumamoto went over in the spring and there has been a few adjustments.

September-October

· Continuing to work on the draft of the mid-term report

· Continuing to gather evidence

· By the end of October they will have a solid draft which will include the fiscal report data and some of the district evidence that we need to subject.

· In relation to the Improvement Plans and Recommendations for Improvement they will also be communicating how we are doing in terms of the Actionable Improvement Plans.
October

· They will be visiting the shared governance committees to review our progress on the Mid-Term Report and the different areas. President Tomaneng will be providing the updates.

End of October

· They will be presenting the Mid-Term Report draft to the BCC leadership team.

November

· They will be taking it to the Shared Governance Committees for review of the draft and feedback.

· For the review and feedback on the draft President Tomaneng will be doing the presentations; splitting up the work with VPSS Cifra who will also be chairing the first level interviews for the VPI search. 

· They will be updating the draft and finalizing the evidence.

· The Accreditation Town hall has been rescheduled from the original October date to November 20th.
· The final draft will be presented to the community.

December (first two weeks)

· There will be another shared governance review.

· Seeking approval of the final draft.

January

· Present Mid-Term Report and obtain Board Approval

The Shared Governance presentations are currently being scheduled. If you haven’t been contacted, please let President Tomaneng know. 

	5. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell, President) 
· They have held elections and have three new senators. 
Congratulations to:

· Matt Freeman (Social Science)

· Aaron Mobley (Arts and Cultural Studies)

· Tracey Coleman, PT (Business and CIS)
· Trying to get a process underway for Faculty of the Year award.
· They are updating their bylaws so that they more accurately reflect their senate elections and their committee and departmental make-ups. 
· They are trying to figure out a way to best communicate back the information and work that they do at the district.

· With a new shared governance Planning and Budgeting Integration Model they have fewer people sitting on district committees and are working on the communication flow.

· Through the District Technology Committee they are starting to address computer workstation standards.  One of the goals is to develop a technology plan that includes a systematic refresh at all four campuses.

· Passed a resolution at the District Academic Senate to recommend to the District Technology Committee to create a subgroup of faculty to provide a voice on setting standards for classrooms.

· Working with Cynthia right now in scheduling a meeting to go over the Accreditation Mid-Term report and also working with the president to draft a process and pass a new job description for SLO Coordinator.
· They have been working with the PFT to change some of the language to provide protection for faculty choices and faculty prioritization rankings. 

· Language that says if at Roundtable or at the president level, if there is a change in recommendation there is communication as to why.
· Classified Senate (Report by Jennifer Lenahan, President)
· They will have a general meeting on the 2nd Thursday each month at 3:00 pm.

· They are also doing a planning meeting where they will have a report out from the District Classified Senate and also plan for the monthly general meeting.
· Hiring Committees

· They have a matrix that Jennifer, Ally Tomas, and Kye Ocasio-Pare will be looking at in determining who will be selected.

· Classified Prioritization

·  Is very old.  She will be working with President Tomaneng in getting that updated going forward.

· They want to look at fundraising for Classified Senate.

· In regards to the district shared governance committees she has noticed that Classified Senate is not well represented as it was previously.

· Academic Senate President Pernell noted that at the Participatory Governance Committee meeting this past Friday, they approved the continuation of a review of the PBIM Model Committee.  Since we do have a new shared governance structure that includes knew membership they felt it was important to continue that review committee. It will be comprised of classified, faculty, and administrative representation to receive and report back the effectiveness and efficiency of the new structure.
· Classified Senate President Lenahan stated that her concern is that there is Academic Senate representation on all of them but not Classified Senate. There is SEIU 1021 and Local 39 representation but they seem to have removed Classified Senate participation on some key committees, which is concerning.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (Report by Michael Grey, President)  
· They had a large turnout for Club Rush. 

· They have about 30 clubs.

· This is very exciting as the clubs and participation in them is what they are trying to rely on for future events.  This will synchronize well with the civic engagement that Matt Freeman brought up.

· They will have all of their officer vacancies filled by this coming Friday, September 29th. 

· Currently interviewing applicants.
· There are a lot of qualified candidates who care a lot about the school and would do great engaging in the many campus activities, even if they are not successful in securing a position in the ASBCC.
· They are working on the Trump Teach-In.

· To be held in the 2nd or 3rd week of October and is headed by the Sociology Club.

· They have someone who wants to implement compost bins on campus.

· There was a brief discussion on composting at Berkeley High and City Hall with a brief example of what we could do here.
· They have someone who is interested in getting discount BART passes for students.

· A lot of students have shared their support of this with Michael.

· President Tomaneng noted that these are a few examples of things that could be coordinated across the district (composting and the BART passes). Sustainability is a priority topic being discussed district-wide.
· They are interested in a book sharing program. A concern of students is the cost of books. Also mentioned was a book market program for students to sell books on campus. 

· Dean of Student Services, Brenda Johnson noted that textbooks cannot be sold on campus by students, as we have a vendor for this purpose. They explored that option a year or two ago which is when they learned it could not be done.

· Director of Student Activities and Campus Life, Tiffany Taylor reported that the Senator interested in the book market/sharing program has been updated on all things transactional that are and are not allowed on campus.

· Recommendation to speak to Open Educational Resources (OER) grant faculty about either lending libraries or some sort of sharing space.  We should also get an update from everyone working on the OER initiative in order to update ASBCC and the rest of the student body on existing efforts.

· Referencing the BART pass topic, Dean of Educational Services, Andre Singleton shared that back in May, 2016, for the Peralta Student Council there was an initial presentation for BART that was headed by Yashica Crawford.  He is not sure of the outcome as there as only the one presentation but he recommends following up with Crawford. Andre will provide Michael with Yashica Crawford’s contact information.

· Tiffany added that she came in at the tail end of the BART discussion and believes it ended because the number figure that came back was not cost effective. It would have severely impacted the ASBCC at the time. They needed actual funds from the institution to offset the cost.

	6. Announcements

	Integrated Planning under BSI, SSSP, and Student Equity Plan- Report by Hermia Yam
· Hermia Yam reported that the Integrated Planning under BSI, SSSP, and Student Equity Plan is due December 15th of this year.  They are working on the draft and may need to get on the calendar of the Classified Senate, ASBCC, and Academic Senate so they can present the draft. They will then need to take it to the Board for approval. They are targeting the November 14th Board meeting.  The timeline is tight due to the December 15th deadline.  
Potential dates offered to present:
· Academic Senate – October 18th 

· Classified Senate – October 12th or 26th
President Tomaneng asked when we could expect to hear at Roundtable.  
Response:  They are still working on it as initially the Vice President of Instruction and Vice President of Student Services were working on the draft.  Last week Andre Singleton, Lisa Cook, VPSS Cifra, and Hermia worked on it.
It is being presented to the other shared governance committees and after presenting to all of the senates, Ed Committee will approve it.  After that date, it should come to Roundtable.

They will shoot for the first Roundtable meeting in November. That meeting will be held Monday, November 13th.

Planning and Budgeting Council – Report by Joseph Bielanski, Jr.
· Last year, and years before, the Planning and Budgeting Council was the top planning committee.  A higher level committee, the Participatory Governance Council, has been added.

· According to Yashica Crawford, Chief of Staff, they are hoping to start sending out agenda for all of the six committees through “announcement” so everyone will be aware of the agenda items. This will inform those who want to attend or speak to a particular topic.

· A faculty co-chair is elected to each of the committees.  Daniel Lawson from Merritt was elected again.

· Annette Dambrosio went over the new PBIM manual and there was a discussion about setting goals across all of the committees and get common objectives to work on through the year.

· She also talked about the accreditation work.  Her focus at the moment is on two follow-up reports that have to be done; one at Laney and one at Merritt.  They will be visited on October 25th. Dambrosio suggested that there would be part of the team going to the district office even though this is a follow-up for Laney and Merritt.

· They are going to continue the kind of upgraded committee that existed in the past that looks at the Budget Allocation Model. 

· Each of the committees tries to set objectives for each year. They will be doing that at the October meeting.

· Cleavon Smith has stated that this budget preparation, academic procedure, and how the budget comes together and the timeline, at least for the work he is doing, in no way, shape, or form includes faculty and yet through AB 1725 that is one of the 10+1; participation in budget development.  Joseph stated that he does not know where that is going but because of the level of concern that Cleavon has about it he will not drop the ball and it will get continued attention.
· They have to come up with a budgeting calendar. They have two different kinds of budgeting calendars; one that Luther Aaberge developed that is just about budget. It is very delineated and specific but they also want to pull in how that works with the colleges and how the colleges would be on a timeline because the big problem is that faculty are gone all summer, and that is often when the budget is finalized.
For informational purposes, President Tomaneng added that on the new constituted Planning and Budgeting Council she is sitting on it as one of the president representatives in addition to President Gilkerson from Laney. They have also selected VPSS Cifra to serve as the Student Services Representative for the district. Cleavon Smith also attends.
President Tomaneng and Academic Senate President Pernell are both members of the Participatory Governance Council; which Cleavon Smith also co-chairs.

Peralta Family Night
· This is being launched district-wide with a Laney football game against Contra Costa College this Friday, September 29th.
· They will be honoring some of our employees across the district.

· There will be a raffle and each of the presidents will be contributing a prize for the give-a-way. 

· There are tickets available for anyone interested, including students. 

· A follow-up email will be sent from President Tomaneng.wil

	

	Next Meeting:  Monday, October 23, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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